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June 30, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into a funding and cooperation agreement with Sound Transit regarding the Burien Transit Center Expansion project.
The Burien Transit Center is important for bus riders in Burien and South King County, and both King County Metro and Sound Transit buses utilize the facility.  A new $8 million transit center and off-street layover facility was completed in June 2009, accommodating more buses and easier transfers.  However, the transit center needs additional parking and presents future opportunity for a transit oriented development project.

Funding for the expansion of the transit center park and ride was included in the Sound Transit 2 regional transit plan approved by the Sound Transit Board of Directors on July 24, 2008 and subsequently approved by the electorate on November 4, 2008. 

The Chief Executive Officer of Sound Transit and King County Director of Transportation signed a term sheet on June 12, 2009, agreeing in principle to the funding, operations, and use of the expanded transit center.

On February 16, 2010, the council approved Ordinance 16759, relating to the Burien Transit Center expansion and transit oriented development project, authorizing the County Executive to execute final forms of the ground lease and project lease.  Also, on February 16, 2010, the council approved Ordinance 16760, which amended Ordinance16717, the King County Adopted Budget, making supplemental appropriations to the Public Transportation Construction Fund for the Burien Transit Oriented Development Garage Project.  Ordinance 16760 inserted an expenditure restriction (ER2) in Section 138 limiting expenditures of the $14,730,000 until Sound Transit and the county signed binding agreements authorizing payment by Sound Transit to King County.  With this approval the county intends to enter into a lease/lease back development project with Alliance Wasatch I, LLC, for the construction of a 503 parking stall garage.  Upon substantial completion the county intends to exercise its option to purchase the project and terminate the Ground and Project Leases for the defined $20,518,000.
The attached ordinance would authorize the County Executive to execute an agreement with Sound Transit for Sound Transit to provide $14,730,000 to the county upon substantial completion of the new parking garage. 

I recommend that the King County Council approve this ordinance.
If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, Department of Transportation, at 206-684-1007.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 


    Planning and Performance Management 


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, DOT

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT

Doug Hodson, Government Relations Officer, DOT

Andrew Glass-Hastings, Government Relations Administrator, DOT
